PROGRAM ASSESSMENT AND REVIEW COUNCIL MEETING Feb. 3, 2010, MINUTES 

Present: B. Bencken, R. Birkemeier, C. Chang, R. Deleon, L. Farmer, K. Freesemann, J. Grey, L. Haas, K. Janousek, M. Laws,  C. Lindsay, V. Novack, B. Pernet, M. Pounds, S. Sayegh (H. Nguyen and S. Reddy excused)

Guests: Clorinda Donato, Nancy Quam-Wickham, Mark Wiley, CLA

The meeting was convened at 2:07 pm in BH302. 

The agenda was approved. 

The minutes of Nov. 4,  2009, were approved as read, with an amendment about the next meeting being December 4 (which did not happen).

Announcements were made.

Babette welcomed Jennifer Grey back to PARC.

History Program Review Report
Because the review members no longer serve on PARC, Keith Freesemann presented the History Review Report, noting that the recommendations were based on the review members and the steering committee’s perspectives. He noted History’s exemplary program structure and assessment, and commended them on their connections with the local community. The number of majors has increased, but the number of faculty has declined. Their GE courses have also increased in enrollment. Recommendations were read.

During the Q&A time, History Chair Nancy Quam-Wickham responded to the department recommendations. She noted that two Assistant Professors have been hired, and the department plans to hire an Indian Ocean specialist. No one teaches African history currently, so additional faculty hires are needed for that area and Modern Europe. The department is watching potential bottleneck courses. They stated that History is now an impacted program. The department does share their assessment efforts upon request. The department do not use TAs much because only two courses would be eligible to be taught by them, and would require additional TA training and supervision.  Additionally, the discipline recommends TA use only for break-out sessions, which is done currently. Furthermore, many graduate students already teach. TA use, requested by some students, is not feasible/needed/appropriate/effective for the program. The department wants to launch a master’s degree in teaching history, which would address teacher training and experience more effectively. The guests were thanked, and departed.

After the Spanish program was completed, the council discussed the History program report. The external review date is wrong. The TA recommendation should be moved to the main body where it was mentioned, noting the department’s response. The assessment recommendation should be moved to the college level, noting that the college should encourage other programs to take advantage of the history program’s assessment expertise in qualitative data use. The hiring recommendation should be more general (“Restore tenure/tenure-track faculty”).  

It was moved/seconded/passed to approve the external Program Review report of the History Program Department. 

It was moved/seconded/passed to approve the self-study for program review of the History Program Department.

It was moved/seconded/passed to approve the program review report for the History Program Department. 

Spanish Program Review Report

Lesley Farmer presented the Spanish Program Review Report, highlighting the program’s improvements since the last review: streamlined program, additional courses, and credential advances. Enrollment, retention, and graduation rates are stable overall. Assessment efforts have been substantial, with analysis used to improve courses. The faculty/student ratio is quite high, necessitating faculty hires. Faculty successfully involve students in research and professional work. Faculty are being retooled in technology use, and incorporate a variety of multimedia in their sources. Recommendations were read.

A few questions were asked:

The differentiation between undergraduates and graduates in 400/500 courses was discussed. Most majors are heritage speakers. Graduate students get professional experiences. The syllabi clearly distinguish between undergraduate and graduate students. To compensate for the many 400/500 level courses, they try to hold graduate-only seminars when budget allows.

The single subject credential program was the first Spanish program to be approved by the California Commission on Teacher Credentialing, and is a model for other CSU language credential programs. 

Undergraduate majors are largely self-selective. The graduate program is quite selective. 

The guests were thanked, and the council met in closed session to discuss the report. A couple of minor edits were suggested.

It was moved/seconded/passed to approve the external Program Review report of the Spanish Program. 

It was moved/seconded/passed to approve the self-study for program review of the Spanish Program.

It was moved/seconded/passed to approve the program review report for the Spanish Program. 

Babette and Keith reminded review teams to finish expedited reports as soon as possible. The final draft of their program review report should be sent to the steering committee for edit review and table check before submitting it to the department for review. CCPE is in the process of scheduling the external review. Journalism’s program is ready to be written by PARC.

Babette distributed a draft document on the elements of academic self-studies. Boldface text is new text. PARC members should read the document, and bring questions/comments to the next meeting, which will be February 17. 

The meeting was adjourned at 3:35 pm. 

Respectfully submitted, Lesley Farmer

